To whom it may concern,

I am a resident of Lymm for more than. years and have seen a lot of change in this time, to what was a lovely,
peaceful village. I, like many people, love Lymm for its semi rural location. You can step outside and within
minutes your on a quiet country walk, either on public pathways through farmers fields, on the canal or trans
Pennines way. The fields are excellent especially at harvest when the crops are golden and swaying in the wind.
I and many others walk out in the public paths through fields in the green belt. This is a relaxing way to spend a
day. Great recreation for all to enjoy the scenic walks and nature.

Now I see your proposed developments destroying a vast area of fields on green belt Land. It’s truly saddening
and utterly disgraceful that these lovely scenic areas of our lovely village are being considered to be totally
destroyed and natural habitat lost forever.

Lymm has seen many developments over the last few years, too many. One of the worst developments is
Heatley Mere. All 3 storey homes, close together, with very limited gardens and parking. Have you ever tried
driving through these new estates when everyone is at home? There is only one car parking space for each
house, so cars are all over the road. It is not a 2way road, it’s a 1 way route, weaving and stopping, reversing for
cars driving in opposite direction. It’s overcrowding on a modemn living scale, not at all like any other estate in
the village.

Lymm village has recently lost its last bank, post office and parking is a joke. The infrastructure is just not
there for the existing population. Roads are busy, schools are full to bursting. Nothing for the ever increasing
child and teenage populations to do. Gangs of teenagers are hanging around nothing to do, leaving debris
behind, riding around in groups of up to 30 on bikes, no lighting or helmets.

Lymm never used to be like this. It is too over populated now and cannot take anymore developments.
Especially on green belt land.

Please do not build anymore, Lymm is saturated already. Green belt land should stay green belt land for future
generations.

Warrington in general is a car park, I tend not to drive to Warrington, as the roads are so congested. When there
are motorway problems, Warrington and Lymm are gridlock.

I totally object to any further developments, especially green belt. Infrastructure is just not up to it.

The following photos show a scenic area of fields in the Heatley/Oughtrington area of Lymm adjacent to
Heatley Flash, where I, my family and many many others enjoy walking. How can you propose to develop this
beautiful land? Very sad and disgraceful thinking it.

Regards

-





